Clarkston High School PT0 Meeting Minutes 10/13/2020
Attendance:  Gary Kaul, Jamisen Sivak, Andrea Rozman, Theresa Fabrizio, Katy Sutcliffe, Amy Darnell, Kim Hardtke, Mary Herzenstiel
Meeting called to order at 7.05mp
Minutes from September meeting were approved. 
Principals Report
Gary stated that there had been some changes in personnel with some staff members moving to Clarkston Virtual and some new staff members being welcomed into the building.
Gary stated that the second “first days” of F2F instruction went well, there will continue to be revision of lunch and dismissal/parent pick up procedures.
Administration and Central Office staff are wading through and refining  the process related to COVID reporting.
Wednesdays are remote learning for all, operating on traditional bell schedule.
School nurses are doing wonderful job supporting our schools.
Technology devices were distributed during first hour. No trading for a new device, not many extra devices or power cables.
At this time one-way traffic will be enforced before school and during class periods. 
Parent teacher conferences CHS October 21st Will have a half day distance learning schedule for students and conferences from 12-3pm, evening conferences from 5pm-8pm. All conferences will be virtual, will be invitation only or at parent request contact for one student . 
There is a new audit process for count day. 1. F2F/ traditional daily attendance. 2. Two way mentor logs for significant two way contact for one student in one class. 3. An attendance reporting week in a distance or virtual model is Wednesday-Tuesday.

Treasurers Report. 
There is currently $12,031.66 in the checking account. 
Currently $390 in membership dues. $2,381.88 in Kroger rewards. 
No outgoing this month.
Presidents report
Health and Wellness
Amy would welcome any ideas for the Zen Zone Instagram page.
Ways and Means 
There was one Ways and Means request from Brian Pierce for his Stock Market Survivors
Club. He is asking for $375 for his budget challenge program, which will affect up to 15 students. 
We currently have $9383.66 in our Ways and Means budget. This was approved last year.
Kim motioned to approve request. Katy seconded. All were in favor. Request was approved.
Kim asked for volunteers for the Ways and Means committee. Andrea and Jamisen volunteered to be on the committee.
Membership
Amy said there were currently 39 members. Reminder that board members need to be PTO members. Eblast will be sent encouraging membership now we are back F2F.
Communications
The enrollment and membership will packet is available on the website.
 Advocacy
No updates

Volunteer coordinator 
No updates

Meeting closed at 8.30pm
Next meeting November 10th 2020


